Minutes of the Board of Education of the FAYETTE R-III School District

April 15, 2020 6:30 p.m.

Open Session Board Meeting

Videoconference – Zoom Meeting
Board Members Participating: Gose, Hudson, Anderson, Young, Stroupe, Overfelt, Vandelicht
Superintendent Jill Wiseman, Board Secretary Trish Elliott,

Administrators: Cheri Huster, Melissa Duren, Brent Doolin and Patrick Tray 
President Gose called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. 
Approve Consent Agenda: Stroupe moved, Vandelicht seconded to approve the consent agenda. Motion carried 
Principal Reports: Daly Elementary Principal, Mrs. Huster reported the enrollment for the Elementary is PK- 31, K-5- 282.  96% of DES students were in attendance 90% of the time in March. Daly Elementary continues to provide extended learning opportunities for our students. Teachers are utilizing Seesaw to communicate with families of Preschool through third grade students. Packets have been sent home to families also as not all families have reliable internet access. Students in grades three through five are utilizing Freckle to assign reading and math assignments and packets have been mailed home for extended learning opportunities. Fifth grade is primarily using Google Classroom for instruction along with Freckle. With the extension of the school closing teachers came in on scheduled days to create new learning materials the students. The second round of packets were delivered by bus. There were 313 packets made for students’ Pre-K through fifth grade. 98% of those packets were delivered in 2 days.  The remaining packets will be delivered or arrangements made for pickup. The Daly Facebook page highlights many of the learning opportunities for the students.
Appreciation was shared for Paula Volkmann and the food service staff for the coordination of meals at the three pickup locations. Many staff members have also helped to serve or prep the meals. The Buddy Pack program has continued through this time.
Clark Middle School Principal, Mr. Doolin reported the current enrollment for grade 6-8 is 138 with 95.6% of the students in attendance 90% of the time this school year.  Mr. Doolin reported on the ways the middle school students and teachers are handling the distance learning. Contact has been made with all of the CMS students in one form or another.  The majority of students are in communication with teacher and completing work and then receiving feedback on the opportunities that are being provided. Unfortunately, there is a small percentage that no work or feedback has been shared.  Internet access has been our largest hindrance so far.
Fayette High School Principal, Mr. Tray reported the current enrollment of 181 for grades 9-12. 
Mr. Tray shared the draft plan for FHS and CMS grades for the second semester.  No letter grade will be given out; Students will receive a P (for Pass) or NC (for No Credit) based primarily on 3rd quarter grades.  Students who passed 3rd quarter will receive a passing grade after completing 4th quarter instruction assignments. Students who failed 3rd quarter will have the remainder of the semester to raise their grades after completing 4th quarter assignments. Students enrolled in dual credit classes will receive a letter grade for the college portion of their classes at the end of the semester based on work necessary to complete college credit. 
Superintendent’s Report:  Superintendent Wiseman shared that all required state assessments have been canceled for this spring.  Teachers are still providing educational opportunities for students both virtually and through paper packets. Our amazing staff has worked diligently to connect with our students while encouraging each other and their students to keep a positive spirit in the midst of very unconventional circumstances. There continues to be a lot of questions and not many answers as we receive guidance from DESE and the Department of Health and Senior Services. We have served a total of 4,883 grab and go sacks (9,766 meals) averaging 305 kids served meals per day. In an effort to reduce contact and the need for people to leave their homes for meals, we decided to change our food service to 2 days a week- Tuesday and Thursdays- but are still offering the same number of meals each week. Superintendent Wiseman mentioned concerns with budget revenues.  Classroom Trust Fund and Proposition C money specifically are likely to be lower than originally anticipated. Budgets will have to be viewed very conservatively. 
Action Items: 
Superintendent Wiseman recommended adjusting the PDC allocation to one half of one percent of our basis formula money for required expenditure on professional development for the FY 2019-20 school year. With the extended school closure and cancelation of many professional development opportunities, we need to reduce the required expenditure amount. Anderson motioned to approve as recommended, Vandelicht seconded. Motion carried.
Principal Doolin presented the 2020-2021 Course List for Clark Middle School. Vandelicht motioned to approve as presented, Overfelt seconded. Motion carried. 

Adjourn to Closed Session 
Stroupe motioned, Young seconded, to go into closed session according to Section 610.021 (3) & (13) of the Revised Statues of Missouri for the purpose of hiring, firing, discipline, or promoting of personnel employed by the Fayette R-III School District. Voice vote was taken with the following vote: Anderson yes, Vandelicht yes, Stroupe yes, Overfelt yes, Young yes, Hudson yes and Gose yes. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned to closed session at 6:50 p.m.
Motion to Adjourn 
Vandelicht motioned, Hudson seconded to adjourn at 7:25 p.m. Voice vote was taken with the following vote: Anderson yes, Vandelicht yes, Stroupe yes, Overfelt yes, Young yes, Hudson yes and Gose yes. Motion carried.
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